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Hello, Quilt-lovers


Is there a better cure for a humid summer day than to sit pondering the fun quilt projects you will create in days ahead? Or to go shophopping? Or to visit a quilt show inside a nice air-conditioned room? It may be hot, but quilters carry on!


Don’t miss our July meeting on Monday evening, July 21, at 7:00 p.m. in the Seward Civic Center. Our guest speaker will be Nebraska quilter Stella Schaffert! From her river island home and quilt studio, she’ll be bringing quilts and quilt ideas for all of us. 

July is the conclusion of our Guild Challenge 2008! This year the theme is “Welcome to My Garden.” Our challenge kits each had a piece of colorful fabric to be used, plus a creature must be included in the design as well as a three dimensional element. Also, one piece of the theme fabric must be sewn with the reverse side out! This sounds exciting – it will be great to have a wonderful turn-out of challenge projects for our 2008 summer. Remember, keep your identity a secret as we will vote for our favorites.


Our July meeting will also feature refreshments and Show’n’Tell. We’ll be anxious to hear about those summer quilt adventures you’ve been having.


How is your Brown Bag Round Robin coming? Watch for the latest on that!

Chadron Excitement


Some members of the BVQG will be headed to Chadron, NE  on July 23 or 24, for the annual NE State Quilt Guild Convention, QuiltNebraska. The 2008 theme is “Stars Over the Pine Ridge.”  We will look forward to a report about the “famous” speakers and the fabulous workshops. Have a great time, everyone! 
Thank You

A big thank you goes to everyone who helped with our July Fourth quilting events. The quilt show in Cattle Bank looked very nice, and thanks to all those who sat at the table. Our speaker, Peg Pennell, was well received and many compliments were heard on her presentation on embellishments for quilts. Take-down also went well. Each person’s contribution is much appreciated. If you haven’t yet picked up your quilts, they will be at the July Meeting for you.
July Birthdays


Jeanne Walsh – July 1

Marsha Cieslik – July 3


Elaine Nielsen – July 8


Mary Robbins – July 18


Dorothy Heidemann Nelson – July 28


Arlene Moritz – July 31

Newsletter

Thank you to Becky Wallroff for writing up last month’s newsletter. Becky is also our webmaster (should that be webquilter?) who has set up a nice website for our guild.

Coming Up

The 138th annual Seward County Fair, “Harvest the Fun” is almost upon us, August 7-10. Bring your quilts to the Ag Pavilion on Tuesday evening, August 5, from 6 – 8 p.m. If you are not sure about categories for your quilts, they will help you at the quilt table. Sheila Beins is in charge of the quilt table and will be happy to answer questions between now and then. If you’d like to fill out forms ahead of time, you can usually pick those up at the bank (Cattle or Jones). There are other quild members who will be happy to give you a ride on Tuesday, or who can deliver your quilts for you if you have forms already filled out. Don’t be afraid to display any of your work at the fair.  Whether a quilt receives a blue ribbon or not, everyone in the community enjoys our wonderful quilt display.

The Nebraska State Fair will be August 22 – Sept. 1, in Lincoln. Entry forms must be received by August 6, but quilts are not delivered until August 13 & 14. Therefore, it is possible to have a quilt in our County Fair, and then bring it to State. Only your state entry form must be completed before that. Entry forms are available online. If you don’t have a computer, please ask someone to copy a form for you. The fair website is www.statefair.org. You can look in the online “Needlework book” for regulations and category numbers. The quilts have their own entry forms, and it looks like you can list several quilts on the one form. Direct your questions to Marian Fosler, or to another guild member, who will be happy to help you!
Bring In the Money


Our Guild’s major fund-raiser will be Seward’s 28th Annual Holiday Craft Show, held in the Ag Pavilion on Saturday, November 15. We’ll have a quilt table there. It’s in a good location inside the building and we’re hoping for lots of participation by all of you. Keep planning and working on those projects. If you like to work ahead, bring your quilts to any Guild meeting – Barbara Pike or Marilyn Varner will be happy to collect from now until then!
Around the Frame


August 7-10 – Seward County Fair


August 22-Sept. 1 – Nebraska State Fair


Wednesday, August 13 – Back Alley Bunch at Kriss’ house: we’ll try to straighten out the Round Robin stuff! 6:30 p.m.


Friday, August 1 – Wandering Threads / Mixed Nuts will meet at Shirley Rhodes’ in Gresham, 1:30 p.m.


September 20 – Special BVQG tour of the International Quilt Study Center in Lincoln.


October 18 – Special BVQG Workshop with Susan Minchow. It’s not too soon to be signing up!

Treasurer’s Report


Our BVQG Treasurer, Lori Duffek, is out of town. Please address any questions to President Linda Riesberg.

Blue Valley Quilt Guild Minutes


President Linda called the meeting to order at 7:05, welcoming two guests and recognizing member birthdays.


Marilyn Varner, Patsy Mellen and Joan Schildt were rewarded for wearing a name tag.


Sign up sheets were circulated for white glove workers for both the July 4th show at Cattle Bank and the County Fair.


Jeanie introduced Roxanne from The Cosmic Cow quilt shop in Lincoln. Roxanne presented a program on “Fractured Star.”.


After Roxanne’s program Linda called for a ten minute refreshment break after which she called the business meeting to order.


May minutes and treasurer’s reports were approved as printed in the newsletter.


It was announced that our guild members may tour the IQSC on September 20, 2008 at 2 p.m. Members wishing to tour the center may simply arrive at the front desk at that time.


Susan Minchow will present a hand applique workshop on October 18, 2008. More information will follow as plans for the workshop progress.


New round robin rules and the bags containing the projects in progress were made available to those participating.


Marian announced that, due to scheduling conflicts, one will not be able to show needlework items other than quilts at both the Seward County Fair and the Nebraska State Fair. She shared that two or three people may still be needed to work quilt check-in and hanging at the State Fair and interested individuals may contact Pat Claussen, superintendent.


The meeting was adjourned to show and tell where Linda, Maralee, Jean J., Gen K., DeElda H., Ardith R., Phyllis H., and Marian F. each had items to show.

To the May meeting bring:

Nametag

Library books

Show’n’Tell

Challenge Project 2008

Round Robin bag

To the May meeting bring:
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Library books

Show’n’Tell

Challenge Project 2008

Round Robin bag
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